
 
October 23, 2015 
 
Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY 12223 
 
RE: Case 15-E-0082 – Proceeding on Motion of the Commission as to the Policies, Requirements 

and Conditions for Implementing a Community Net Metering Program. 
 
Dear Secretary Burgess: 
 
 The enclosed leaves, issued by Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a National Grid (“the 
Company”), are being transmitted for filing in compliance with the order issued in Case 15-E-0082 
(“Order”) on October 16, 2015  by the New York State Public Service Commission (“Commission”). 
 
     
    Eighth Revised Leaf No. 148 
    Fifth Revised Leaf No. 149 
    Sixth Revised Leaf No. 150 
    Third Revised Leaf No. 151 
      

To PSC No. 220 Electricity 
    

    Effective:  October 26, 2015 
Purpose of Filing: 
 
 On September 28, 2015, the Company filed tariff revisions to implement Rule 29 - Community 
Distributed Generation (“CDG”) pursuant to the Commission’s order, issued and effective July 17, 2015 in 
Case 15-E-0082. These changes were filed to become effective October 19, 2015. On October 16, 2015 the 
Commission issued its Order Granting Reconsideration in Part in the same proceeding extending the 
effective date of the tariff leaves filed on September 28, 2015 to October 26, 2015.  The October 16, 2015 
Order also directed the utilities to make further tariff changes. 
 
 The above leaves incorporate the changes directed in the Order which include: 
 
1) The implementation of the change to the credit allocation methodology  
 
2) Modifies the tariff to indicate that the CDG Host’s initial and annual self certification requirement 
must be submitted to the Company, not the Commission or the Department of Public Service Staff.  
 
3) The references to the CDG Operating Procedures have been revised to change the name of the 
document to CDG Program Procedural Requirements to more accurately reflect its actual function. 
 
4) Other minor housekeeping revisions have been included with this filing. 
 
 For ease of Staff review of the proposed changes, Attachment 1 has been included with this filing 
indicating where the changes have occurred. 
 
 
 
 

Received: 10/23/2015



Honorable Jaclyn A. Brilling, Secretary                                     2                  Case No.  15-E-0082 
October 23, 2015 
 

 

 
 
 As directed by Ordering Clause 3 of the Order, these tariff changes are being filed on not less than 
one day’s notice, to become effective on October 26, 2015.  Also pursuant to Ordering Clause No. 4 of the 
Order, the requirement for newspaper publication is waived for this filing. 
 
 If you have any questions concerning this filing, please call Patricia Rivers at (315) 428-6833. 
  
       Sincerely, 
 
       /s/ Carol Teixeira 
   
       Carol Teixeira, Manager 
       New York Electric Pricing 
        
PJR/CT 

Received: 10/23/2015


